Shawnee County CDDO

Affiliate Meeting 

Jan. 14, 2013
Present: Olga Hennessey, TARC; Jon and Gina Allen, Compassionate Care; Tym Frear, EVF; Kristin Coulter, EVF; Tim Gorton, SLI;  Mitzie Tyree, SLI; Shelby Fry, TARC; Cathy Baer, Catholic Charities of NE Kansas
I. CDDO Updates:

· 
December Affiliate Report Overview

· 1055 individuals receiving services (821 adults, 234 children) in Shawnee County.

· There were 3 individuals determined eligible; 1 determined ineligible; 0 ported in and 2 that ported out of Shawnee County.

· There were 2 crisis requests reviewed by the funding committee; 2 were approved; 0 were denied and 0 pending.
· 23 individuals have been crisis approved during FY2013.
· There are 50 individuals who have not chosen a case manager; 29 Medicaid eligible and 21 Non-Medicaid eligible. 

· Individuals changing service providers included: 17- day services (includes multiple providers);  7- residential services;  0 - case management; and

6- FMS Provider.

· There were 165 POC’s reviewed for the month. Of the POCs reviewed for in home supports, 50% was over allocation and 50% at allocation.
· Ramona requested that if anyone provides services to someone with Money Follows the Person (MFP) funding after Jan. 1, 2013 to notify the CDDO either her or Robert.  As it is unclear with KanCare implemented if MFP for persons with DD is excluded.  If DD is included, the CDDO would not know about the person due to the funding processes. Ramona stated the CDDO tracks persons funded with MFP because they may access HCBS funding after the 365 days. Ramona stated that this may be discussed during the upcoming Statewide Funding Committee meeting. 

·  It was asked if we had a lot of people accessing MFP in 2012. No, we haven’t. 
· It was asked if we are anticipating more people in 2013. Yes.
· There are no updates regarding the KanCare pilot program. Nothing has been posted on the KDADS website nor has anything been shared with the CDDOs.  There is an advisory committee that continues to meet and there are now representatives from the three MCOs on the committee. It was asked if we knew who was on the advisory board. Ramona stated that there are representatives from the MCOs, CDDOs, CSPs and InterHab selected their members. Basically, the Medicaid beneficiary may decide whether or not they want to participate in the pilot program and then the CSP will then have to decide whether or not they are going to participate. It only takes one beneficiary member and one CSP to participate in Shawnee County to involve the CDDO as an active participant. Ramona stated that she will forward any information she receives from KDADS regarding the pilot program.
· It was asked who asks the member to participate in the pilot. It was stated that the providers can.  It was commented providers are busy trying to make sure that the beneficiary member’s doctors and medical services are in the MCO they have been assigned to. It was then asked if a provider signed up for the pilot program would they have to meet the MCO contractual requirements. Ramona stated the specifics haven’t been decided and if the MCOs have similar contracts it would be preferred. 

· Adverse Incident reporting.  Ramona stated that at this time providers will need to submit reports to both the State and the CDDO. There is a conference call hosted by KDADS at 10 a.m. on Tuesday and more information will be shared at that time. Ramona stated that she spoke with Brian Bolen about the duplication of reporting for DD providers. It was asked if it was possible to have the reports automatically forwarded since Shawnee County CDDO developed the critical incident reporting to the CDDO in the web based system (BCI). Ramona stated that if the State of Kansas chooses to have their IT person speak with Garry Mesecher, Mesecher Information Technologies, LLS, they may be able to identify possible solutions to eliminate duplication for providers.  (There are two other CDDOs utilizing web based BCI reporting system).  Keep in mind the reporting to KDADS and MCOS is for participants in all the HCBS waivers not just DD.  
· It was asked if it had been defined as what is an Adverse Incident. Yes.

·  Ramona stated that once a report is made KDADS will assign appropriate staff for follow-up for the investigations which will be Larry Castro and Paula Ellis, Quality Management Specialists, in our area; they will be following up on all waivers.  If an MCO wishes to initiate a joint investigation, they will contact KDADS within one business day. Ramona stated that she had forwarded the information on Adverse Reporting via email Jan. 9th.  
· It was mentioned that during the Case Management meeting that not everyone will be assigned a MCO care coordinator so there may be an another MCO representative handling the CIR.

· If a person has Medicaid, they are assigned an MCO for the health care.

· If an individual has both Medicaid and Medicare; Medicaid pays the Medicare premium and a spend down may be required. Right now SSI is $710 per month anything over that falls under the spenddown. 
· It was then asked where case management falls in the equation. It is non waiver funded.

· It was asked how the state would know if someone did not make a report. Ramona stated that they may know as the CDDOs shares a statistical report with the State quarterly. 
· The KDADS Stakeholder meeting is 9:30 a.m. on Jan. 24th at the DCF Learning Center. Ramona stated that she did reserve the Board Room at TARC for a conference call if you prefer or as an Affiliated Provider you may attend the meeting at DCF Learning Center. Ramona stated that in her email she asked for RSVP to ensure space is available. Ramona asked if there were any questions (agenda items) anyone would like addressed. It was asked if KDADS would be addressing the questions about MCOs.  I.e. the Q&A that is posted on the website; it would be nice to get clarification regarding guardian information.  Ramona stated that you can call KanCare Ombudsman James Bart 1-855-643-8180 with questions and concerns.

· It was discovered last week that billing for TCM and DDP assessments was being denied and not authorized in the KMAP system. HP Enterprises was directing TCM providers to contact the person’s assigned MCO. Ramona stated that she had contacted Greg Wintle, KDADS, and that he had contacted HP Enterprise and it is to be corrected today. It was also discovered that the billing code for PBS treatment had been changed. There was another report that a FMS billing code was not working and is was working for residential supports but that reimbursement authorizations were slow. Another issue was providers that bill through P.E.S. were not being able to sign in.  Ramona stated that she recommended going to the KMAP website routinely to pull up the bulletins to see what changes are being made.
· An issue at the NE Regional office is that individuals are having Medicaid denied and not because they don’t quality.  There also are problems with the Vision Card approvals which causes a delay in food assistance. It was stated that the new Vision Cards are red.  
· It was asked if anyone had a person supported contacted by their MCO to complete a health assessments.   The assessment is used to determine if care coordinator is needed due to medical, behavioral or high needs.  It was stated that it would be helpful if the case manager or provider were told prior to the assessment so they could attend and assist the person if needed. Ramona stated that this topic could be added to the agenda for the Stakeholders meeting.
· It was stated that it appears individuals were auto-signed by area of the state as Amerigroup seems to have most of Salina and Sunflower most of Topeka. It was also mentioned that most states only have one or two MCOs.
Next meeting is scheduled Feb. 11, 2013
